## Catamount/Bolton Water & Sewer c/o Redstone 210 College Street Burlington, VT 05401

May 13, 2008

Ellen E. Parr Doering Water Supply Division The Old Pantry Building 103 South Main Street Waterbury, VT 05671-0403

Re: Catamount/Bolton Water System (Permit # 5051)

Dear Ms. Parr Doering,

This letter is to inform you that on the dates of May 6, 7 and 8<sup>th</sup> commercial divers removed all debris from the 150,000 gallon storage tank at Bolton Valley. I am attaching a photo showing the debris that was removed from the tank. Due to the turbidity of the water created by the debris removal, we are planning to perform a final vacuuming and inspection as soon as the remaining tank sediment settles and the commercial divers can return to the site. We expect this work to be completed during the week of May 18<sup>th</sup>. We expect to meet the July 1, 2008 deadline for submission of an engineering evaluation/proposal of the storage tank that will include a DVD of camera recordings of the underwater inspection.

I look forward to hearing from you if you have any questions, or require additional information.

Sincerely,

Larry Williams

Enc: Photo Debris Pile

Cc: Mike Bernadine



